

## Strike Lane Community Primary School

Strike Lane, Freckleton
Preston, PR4 1HR
Telephone & Fax 01772 632724
Email: head@strikelane.lancs.sch.uk

Headteacher: Katherine Shuttleworth (BA Hons QTS)

30th October 2020

## Dear Parents/Guardians of Year3,

We hope that you and your children are well and have been able to enjoy the half term despite the unusual circumstances.

Next week, in order for your children to maintain some sense of their normal school routine and to keep up with their learning, I have set up a daily overview (see below) for the children to access remote learning.

There will be a new folder set up on Showbie called "Remote Learning". This folder will have a new assignment for each day (for example, 02.11.20). All the work the children are expected to complete will be in this folder. Along with this, a **Zoom link** will be put on the relevant day's folder.

Every morning will follow the routine:

**9:30- English task**. Please complete the English task in the remote learning file. Be ready to talk about this in the online lesson.

**10:30 Maths.** Mental Maths -5/10 minutes of times tables (revise x2, x10, x5 on TT Rockstars or Hit the Button). Also, please prepare for the online lesson by completing the Maths pre-learning task.

## 11:30 - Online Lesson

**12:00- 12:30** – Finish Maths activity related to the **online** teaching session. This must be completed by **1 o' clock** so it can be marked.

There will be a task relating to other subjects to complete each afternoon. The work needs to be completed and uploaded onto Showbie by **3pm** on the appropriate day. If the children are well, I would like to encourage them to do some daily home exercise. I have opened a group on Showbie for the children to share their ideas. Join the group on Showbie-https://groups.showbie.com/6J3CN

The work will be pitched at a level which the children can access independently and the children are expected to try their best and have a 'can do' attitude as they do in school.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to ask.

Kind Regards,
Miss Owens and Mrs Richards